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     This 2nd VP of the Florida Federation of Garden Clubs has had a busy summer.  At the conclusion of the FFGC convention in April, it was time to get Wekiva Youth Camp onto the front burner.  The volunteers were signed up, employees’ contracts were sent out, and craft supplies were ordered.  Then came the two weeks of pre-camp and the six weeks of Wekiva Youth Camp.  A Finance Committee meeting was attended in July.  This 2nd VP was asked to speak at a Gardening School Class and an Environmental School class, Fall 2018.
     Wekiva Youth Camp took up most of this VP’s summer.  Almost 100 volunteers took part at Wekiva Youth Camp.  All of their registrations had to be checked, their fingerprints were scanned or new ones taken, their weeks assigned, and then their duties as volunteers were conveyed to them.  Contracts were sent to seven individuals, letting them know what was expected of them during camp.  Supplies were ordered from Amazon as much as possible.
     This summer was a different summer at Wekiva.  FFGC’s 3rd VP asked to switch out Weeks 3 and 4 with this VP at Wekiva.  She will be in charge during the 2019-2020 years at Wekiva.  She lives in the Fl Panhandle and would have been unable to return home during those dates, if we hadn’t swapped a couple of weeks.  So, this VP will take two of her weeks next summer.  A wonderful farewell party was given to this VP by the 3rd VP.
[bookmark: _GoBack]     This VP secured a shed to store the Nature Huts’ supplies so that the Nature Hut could be put to better use.  Superior Storage was chosen to have the best produce for the size and cost of a 10’X30’ shed.  It was ordered and arrived in Sept.  Volunteers will help move supplies into shed 9/29/2018.
     Lorraine Gabler, a gem and beloved member of FFGC, passed away this spring.  She was a longtime Wekiva volunteer, and asked that contributions be sent for Wekiva Camperships, in lieu of flowers.  Her family also donated all proceeds from the sale of her design materials to WYC.
     This VP is planning on presenting at two NGC schools, gardening and environmental, this Fall.
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     This VP spent most of her summer working on the smooth running of Wekiva Youth Camp.  Meetings were attended.  Our beloved Lorraine Gabler had contributions sent to WYC when she passed away this spring.  This VP will teach at two NGC schools this Fall.

